
Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church
May 12, 2019

www.holyshepherd.org   
Office Hours 8:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

 Monday - Thursday
Phone 925-254-3422  

May 9 - Thursday, Loaves & Fishes, Martinez
 9:00 a.m. Women’s Bible Study, CFM, Lesson 5, 1 

Thessalonians 5. Contact is Janine Crowe.
May 19 - Last day of Sunday School
May 21 - Tuesday, 7:00 p.m. Congregational 

Council Meeting
May 22 - Wednesday, Loaves & Fishes, Pittsburg
   Last Day of Orinda Mandarin Program
June 13 - Thursday Loaves & Fishes, Martinez
June 15 - Saturday, 10:00 a.m. Gregersen Hall, 

Women’s Book Club  Contact is Alison Kling
June 23 - 12 noon in CFM the Bible & Lunch Bunch

will meet and begin Part 2 of their study on 1 
Thessalonians 3:7-5:28. Contact is Janine Crowe

Preschool Summer Registration is 
open. Please see Miss Susie for registration 
forms.
3 Weeks of Fun:
#1 - Cooking Week 6/10 - 14
#2 - Water Week 6/17 - 21
#3 - Planting week 6/24 - 28
Cost of summer school 9:00 a.m. -12 noon:
2 days $60 week 3 days $85 week
4 days $110 week 5 days $125 week

School Closed 7/1 - 5

Vacation Bible School 7/8 - 7/12

Visit holyshepherd.org so sign up!

Altar flowers this morning have 
been given by Joe Zingale in 
memory of his wife, Betty.

Attendance

May 5, 2019 68 at 9:30  a.m.

For Next Week – 
Sunday, May 19, 2019

Read: “Gospel as 
Salvation” (Romans 1:1-17)

Recite: “For I am not 
ashamed of the gospel; it is 

the power of God for salvation to everyone who has 
faith, to the Jew first and also to the Greek.  For in it 
the righteousness of God is revealed  —  Romans 
1:16-17a

Reflect:

● Paul tells the Christians in Rome that he prays 
for them; that he gives thanks to God for them; 
and that he is eager to visit them so that they 
both might be encouraged by one another’s 
faith. For whom would you like to give thanks? 
Whom would you like to pray for? Whom 
would you like to encourage? From whom 
would you like to hear a word of 
encouragement?

● People don’t write or send letters as much as 
they used to. Talk about other ways people 
communicate with each other across distances in 
addition to letters. What are some good things 
about some of these new ways of 
communicating? Are there any drawbacks? Is 
there anything you can think of that might make 
letter writing better than electronic 
communication?

● The Roman Christians cherished this letter 
which Paul had written them.  Why don’t you 
write a letter, note, or send a card to someone 
you know needs encouragement!

Pray:  God of all humanity, you welcomed all – 
sinners and saints – into your kingdom. Help us to be 
as welcoming and accepting as you. We pray these 
things in the name of Jesus Christ, our Savior and 
Lord. Amen.

Sunday, May 12
9:00 am Coffee Bar (in CFM)
9:30 am Congregational Worship
10:00 am Sunday School (PreK-5th Gr.)
10:30 am Coffee Fellowship (in CFM) hosted by
   Nina Berchtold
10:45 am KidMin Sunday School Ends
11:00 am Adult Sunday School
11:00 am KCCL Bible Study
11:30 am Adult Sunday School Ends
12 Noon Bible & Lunch Bunch CFM Library, 
 bring a lunch; 1 Thessalonians 1:1-3:6
12:15 pm KCCL Worship

Monday, May 13
9:00 am Preschool
11:00 am LARC 
10:30 am AA Meeting
3:30 pm Orinda Mandarin Program

Tuesday, May 14
9:00 am Preschool
11:00 am LARC 
11:00 am Caregiver Coffee
6:00 pm BSA Pack Meeting

Wednesday, May 15
9:00 am Preschool
10:30 am Preschool Chapel
11:00 am LARC
3:30 pm Orinda Mandarin Program

Thursday, May 16
Loaves & Fishes  Martinez
9:00 am Preschool
10:00 am Linus Club - Gregersen Hall
10:30 am Preschool Chapel
11:00 am LARC

Friday, May 17
9:00 am Preschool
11:00 am LARC
6:30 pm GS Awards Ceremony/Banquet
7:30 pm KCCL Taize in Chapel 

Saturday, May 18

Sunday, May 19
9:00 am Coffee Bar (in CFM)
9:30 am Congregational Worship
10:00 am Sunday School (PreK-5th Gr.)
10:30 am Coffee Fellowship (in CFM) hosted by
   Marcie Bauer
10:45 am KidMin Sunday School Ends
11:00 am Adult Sunday School
11:00 am KCCL Bible Study
11:30 am Adult Sunday School Ends
12:15 pm KCCL Worship

May 12 Lauren Finnell
May 13 Carol Sueoka
May 14 Megan Howard
 Nina & Steve Berchtold
May 16 Rita Sobolev
May 19 Alison Kling

“Hear, my son, your father’s instruction, and forsake not your 
mother’s teaching, for they are a graceful garland for your 
head and pendants for your neck.” – Proverbs 1:8-9



HEALING

Kathy Williams Dona Lawrentz
Chris Immesoete Dinah Washington
Gloria Enstrom Kramer Collins
Marilyn Lyndahl Kathy Dowell
Laura Zellmer Mallory Weiss
June Howe Zachary Henry
Cecily Bartsch Kathy McCarty Schwab
Marilyn Norleen
WELLNESS

Rolf Benseler  Howard Hansen
June Gould  Pat Tveitmoe
DeLane Riveness  Ann Brohm 
Carol Kramer  Henry Kramer

PEACE / COMFORT

Kitti Colucci  Dottie Russell
Grace Adams
MILITARY

Keep our armed forces safe and give them 
courage, hope and strength.
Brian Henson Megan Howard
Peter & Melanie Kler

The weekly news inserts are available on the church’s website every 
week - go to www.holyshepherd.org and click on Weekly News.

The 
Wome

n’s Book 
Group will 
meet at 
10:00 a.m. 
in Gregersen 
Hall on 

Saturday, June 15 (please note this is a date 
change).

All are welcome. Please contact Alison Kling 
for any further information.

The book selection for June is “Beneath a 
Scarlet Sky” by Mark T. Sullivan. This is a 
story of a young Italian during World War II 
who joins an underground movement to help 
Jewish people escape after his home in Milan 
is destroyed. Forced to enlist as a German sol-
dier, he becomes the driver of an important 
German general. This gives him the opportu-
nity to spy for the allies. His love for the Jew-
ish widow he met in the underground 
movement bolsters his courage and hopes for 
the future.

The next meeting will be July 27 and more 
information will be forthcoming.

Editor:  Linda Hudak, lkhudak@holyshepherd.org

W e had a Wonderful 
time at the Preschool 

BBQ Fundraiser. We were 
graced with the music of  
Marc Levine, entertained 
with the best balloon 
creations by Buki the Clown 

and served yummy food from Bonehead’s Texas BBQ. 
The ice cream cupcakes donated by Dave Coburn were 
so good that I’m still dreaming of them  Thank you one 
and all in making this a success. Our net revenue was 
$7,000! 
Miss Susie


